
GEA-ADVISORY NO. 04 
 

TO : ALL QUALIFIED BIDDERS UNDER THE THIRD ROUND OF 
GREEN ENERGY AUCTION (GEA-3) 

DATE : 05 MAY 2025 

SUBJECT : ADJUSTMENT IN THE SCHEDULE OF THE ISSUANCE OF THE 
            NOTICE OF AWARD 

 
The Department of Energy (DOE), through the Green Energy Auction Committee 
(GEAC), hereby informs all Qualified Bidders under GEA-3 that on 21 April 2025, the 
DOE received the Results of Evaluation of the Bidders’ Price Offers and Supporting 
Documents (“Financial Evaluation Report”) from the Energy Regulatory Commission 
(ERC). However, there are data/information in the Financial Evaluation Report that are 
needed to warrant the determination of the Winning Price Offers, consistent with the Price 
Determination Methodology issued by the ERC. 

 
Since these details are necessary to conduct the remaining activities under the GEA-3 
Notice of Auction, the issuance of the Notice of Award (NOA), originally scheduled for 21 
May 2025 per DOE’s media release on 05 January 2025, shall be postponed until further 
notice. 

 
The DOE is currently reviewing the Financial Evaluation Report and is in discussions with 
the ERC regarding the same. 

 
Kindly visit the DOE website regularly to stay informed about the latest updates on the 
issuance of the NOA. 

 
 
 

For information and guidance. 
 
 
 
 

ROWENA CRISTINA L. GUEVARA, Ph.D. 
Undersecretary 
Chairperson, GEAC 




